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February 24, 2022

Josephine Beckmann, District Manager
Brooklyn Community Board 10
8119 5th Avenue
Brooklyn, NY 11209

Dear District Manager Beckmann,

I am writing in response to your board’s comments to the Department of Transportation’s (DOT) Neighborhood Loading Zone (NLZ) program expansion in your district.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
We have reviewed your comments and recommendations regarding the proposed placement of NLZs in the district; the following changes will be made to accommodate the Board’s request:

· Hours of the zones will be changed from 7 am – 7 pm to 8 am – 6 pm.
· Number of zones placed per block will be reduced to one zone per block.
· DOT will stagger the NLZ installations to about 10 at a time to help the community get accommodated to the new zones, starting with 8220 Fort Hamilton Parkway as per community request.
· Community outreach will be conducted using physical and virtual information cards as well as flyers. Additional outreach and notifications are also conducted to the delivery companies prior to the signs being installed. 

Other recommendations will be taken into further consideration as we continue to improve the program.

Attached you will find an updated list of proposed NLZ locations to be installed in your district. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office. Thank you for your continued support on improving the safety and efficiency of New York City streets.

Sincerely,

Keith Bray
Brooklyn Borough Commissioner
NYC Department of Transportation
Office of the Brooklyn Borough Commissioner
16 Court Street, 16th Floor, Brooklyn, NY 11241
T: 646.892.1350  F: 646.892.1362
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